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Communiqué
FOURTH MEETING OF THE SHARK-PLAN REPRESENTATIVE GROUP
The Shark-plan Representative Group (SRG) met for the fourth time on 2 December 2016 in Canberra. 
The SRG meets annually, to review, monitor and report on the implementation of Australia’s Second National Plan of Action for the Conservation and Management of Sharks (Shark-plan 2).
Members noted the progress of jurisdictions in a number of areas including; shark stock assessments, updates to recreational fishing guides related to sharks and illegal, unregulated and unreported shark catch. Non-jurisdictional SRG members also reported on activities relevant to shark management and conservation issues from their perspective.
Current research programmes to better understand the status of Australia’s shark populations were discussed at the meeting including:
· The Fisheries Research and Development Corporation funded a project ‘Shark Futures: A Report Card for Australia’s Shark and Rays’. This will provide industry and government with a central access point for the most up to date information on shark and ray species. The project is expected to be completed by March 2017.  
· James Cook University is in the process of finalising a desktop study that aims to collate information on the different types of shark and ray tourism in the world, create a typology of shark tourism activities and collate existing shark tourism guidelines. 
· The National Environmental Science Programme funded two shark projects ‘Maximising the benefits of mobile predators to Great Barrier Reef ecosystems: the importance of movement, habitat and environment’ and ‘Drivers of juvenile shark biodiversity and abundance in inshore ecosystems of the Great Barrier Reef’. 
As per normal protocol, 2016 jurisdictional data will be published on the Department of Agriculture and Water Resources website early in 2017. 
The Australian Bureau of Agricultural and Resource Economics and Sciences informed the group that its updated shark assessment report will be completed in the first half of 2017 once all jurisdictional data has been collated and assessed. The Department of Agriculture and Water Resources also provided the group with an update on the review of Shark-plan 2. Based on survey responses and annual jurisdictional reports, the preliminary findings of the review suggest that outcomes for the conservation and management of shark species in Australia are progressing in parallel with Shark-plan 2. There remains solid support for the continuation of SRG as a networking and information sharing forum. 
The next meeting of members will likely be held in mid-2017 with a focus on the shark assessment report and the review of Shark-plan 2.
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